

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS, ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT & TOURISM

LUIS P. SALAVERIA

MARY ALICE EVANS DEPUTY DIRECTOR

No. 1 Capitol District Building, 250 South Hotel Street, 5th Floor, Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 Mailing Address: P.O. Box 2359, Honolulu, Hawaii 96804 Web site: www.hawaii.gov/dbedt

Telephone: (808) 586-2355 Fax: (808) 586-2377

December 11, 2015

DEPT. COMM. NO. 91

The Honorable Ronald D. Kouchi,
President and Members of the Senate
Twenty-Eighth State Legislature
State Capitol, Room 409
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

The Honorable Joseph M. Souki, Speaker and Members of the House of Representatives Twenty-Eighth State Legislature State Capitol, Room 431 Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

Dear President Kouchi, Speaker Souki, and Members of the Legislature:

For your information and consideration, I am transmitting a copy of the Status Report on the Transit-Oriented Development (TOD) Task Force. This report describes the activities of the State TOD Task Force during the period from December 2014 to December 2015. The Task Force, convened by State legislators in 2014, is comprised primarily of State agencies that own land or have jurisdiction over land along the 20-mile TOD corridor from East Kapolei to Ala Moana. As the largest landowner along the TOD corridor, the State has the potential to impact land use patterns and demonstrate how transit can benefit all of Hawaii's residents, visitors, businesses, and institutions.

Please note that this status report is not statutorily mandated, and is provided for informational purposes only.

This report may also be viewed electronically at: http://planning.hawaii.gov/lud/state-tod/.

Sincerely,

Luis P. Salaveria

Enclosure

c: Legislative Reference Bureau Leo R. Asuncion, Office of Planning